YOUR COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER

Seasonal updates and information for the residents of Appleby, Santon & Clapp Gate area

Appleby 1940s Festival 2018

Saturday 14th July from 1pm until 8pm(ish!)

Don't forget your scarecrow!



Only 1 week to festival day!

We hope you're putting the final touches to those scarecrows and dusting off the bunting!

Are you ready for a nostalgic, fun-filled, educational family event?

There's lots in store -119 Squadron Air Cadets will be helping the day go smoothly and their marching band will open the show. Winston will be making an appearance as will Marlaina Rube, George Formby (not the real one!), The Washboard Resonators, Room 21 and the Axholme Sisters, with a special little ditty from Laurel and Hardy (also not the real ones!). The youngsters will be entertained by an award winning kids' show and workshops.

Craft ales and other tipples will be on sale from Ferry ales brewery and Liquid Liberation, Fish and Chips and a hog roast will keep you well fed. You will see model aircraft, military and civilian vehicles, exhibits and more.

Come and dance, sing or just relax and soak up the atmosphere.

St Bartholomew's is hosting an exhibition with contributions from the Iron Maidens, Mr John Rennison and wedding dress display.

Cream teas will be on sale in the Keb gardens.

Now we need you to help make the day a success.

Entry £3 per adult, children aged 16years and under FREE

There is an option to pay at the gate on a first come first served basis. However, to be sure of entry pre-book your ticket via (and receive free raffle tickets) www.eventbrite.co.uk.

Wristbands are also on sale at The Keb, Haytons Lane, The Co-operative in Winterton, The Bank (hair and beauty) in Brigg, The Lounge in Broughton, the corner shop in Winteringham, Containerking and Vendemia in Scunthorpe.

See you soon Applebeans! Keep checking our facebook page – Appleby 40s Festival 2018 – and 'Appleby Residents' page for updates.

For further info please email:

applebyhomefront@gmail.com

Parish Council Keeping You Informed

Councillor Ivor Keyes

Chairman Appleby Parish Council

A new Council year began in May, that being the month that the Chairman for the year is elected by Councilors and I'm pleased to carry on this role for the next 12 months. Parish Councillors remain the same and have worked hard to get the best for our Parish over the year, as have our Ward Councillors who have given us their support, particularly by way of our obtaining grants mentioned below. Just a reminder that all the workings of Appleby Parish Council can be found on our website at www.applebypc.org.uk

I hope that you will have noticed a number of new planters that have appeared around the Parish, which were made by Buttonswood of Winterton, others will be replaced in the autumn. The plants themselves were supplied at cost by Linden Nurseries at the Station Area for which we are very grateful and planted out by Cutting Edge who worked with Linden Nurseries regarding the selection and layout and who are also local living at the Station Area. The maintenance of the planters will be carried out by Cutting Edge and the watering by volunteer residents which is very much appreciated, hopefully they'll provide a good show throughout the summer. We have also located planters at Santon, Clapp Gate, with two troughs at the Station.

In the coming weeks you should see new road signs for Appleby, Santon, Clapp Gate and Station Area appearing around the Parish too. The cost of the planters and signs has been met via grants from North Lincs Council and in that respect have cost our residents nothing. Just for information, the latest In Touch magazine mentions a grant under a heading of Appleby in Bloom of £8000, but that figure is not for Appleby alone.

Fayre Day has come and gone for another year which is reported elsewhere but I must mention the effort that all our residents made to have hedges clipped and verges trimmed making the village look great for our visitors and bodes well for Best Kept Village judging over the next few weeks. Fayre Day contributes a great deal to the management of the Village Hall, which itself works hard to provide more than just a building for hire, one such thing being the café morning every Wednesday morning.

The café is becoming a good meeting place for residents that are able to attend, plus something of a Community Hub which Parish Council has been able to make use of by arranging for visits from an ONGO housing representative, a Safer Neighbourhoods representative, a NLC representative and not least our Community Police, thus maintaining Police presence that has been so appreciated.

Whilst mentioning the café it does take some manning as does the Village Hall Committee generally. It would be great to have extra helping hands to share the load to ensure that the café /hub continues. Just a couple of hours every now and then helps.

I attended a Police Crime Commissioner meeting on behalf of Parish Council this week, from which some feedback regarding the Police 101 service is at page 5 of the newsletter. A resident's speed monitoring system has been piloted at Thornton Curtis and it was asked if we would gauge interest in such a scheme in our Parish. It was discussed at our last PC meeting and we're still waiting for more detail. If you think that would be a good idea and would be interested in taking part please let me know, e-mail ivorkeyesapc@woodside16.plus.com

Last but not least, the Ancholme Way path and cycle route is progressing which will eventually link Brigg to South Ferriby. The path is completed from Brigg to the Worlaby/Bonby Parish Boundary and from South Ferriby to just near Horkstow Bridge. The middle section will be the final piece in that part of the jigsaw. Eventually it is proposed to be able to link our parish to the path which will mean people can walk or cycle to Brigg or Ferriby as well as links to other Parishes. NLC are seeking a designation of Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty for the Ancholme Valley. We know it's a great place, but that designation will give some official recognition for where we live.

Wishing you a great summer, if going on holiday have a relaxing and enjoyable time.

Village road repairs?

Ivor Keyes

Our Ward Councillor Holly Mumby-Croft and myself met with a member of North Lincolnshire Council Highways team last Friday to walk the village and to discuss the condition of the Village Roads following concerns raised by residents and Parish Councillors alike.We, along with our Ward Councillors, are working to get the best outcome possible.

The following is not intended as an excuse, but as an explanation regarding what are a number of shortcomings in the work to date.

The first thing we learned from the NLC member was that the work carried out was never intended to be a resurfacing similar to that recently completed on Risby Road, but was a sealing process called Micro Surfacing (see below).

Micro-Surfacing effectively seals, levels, rejuvenates, and aids in skid resistance on existing paved surfaces and is used to prevent cracking and pot holing of existing surfaces. The product is now widely known as 'Micro-Asphalt'."

A leaflet explaining this process should have been circulated, by the contractor, to residents prior to work taking place.

It has been previously acknowledged that the work undertaken in Appleby Village was carried out at the wrong time of the year resulting in the material laid lifting almost immediately in many places around the village, plus it was thought to be part of a second process which in fact it wasn't, other than the covering and removing of drain covers.

The difference between the process on say Risby Road or similar, and the process undertaken on residential roads through NLC area, is based on calculated requirements and cost.

The NLC member accepted that even taking into consideration the difference between the two processes, what we have been left with does not meet what should be expected from Micro Surfacing in some places. However we still have to give some time for the material which has been laid to settle before determining how much more work will be carried out.

There will be another walk round with the necessary parties in about a month from now.

Micro Surfacing is described as a polymer modified, asphalt emulsion based, dense graded, cold mixed, quick setting, asphalt resurfacing material. It is designed to be applied in a semi-liquid condition with a specialised mixing and paving machine. By design it chemically changes from a semi-liquid material to a dense cold mix material that is able to carry normal traffic within one hour after application".



Appleby & Broughton Area Crime Statistics

The reported levels of crime in March and April (the most recent period for which crime statistics have been published) were, as usual, very low. Also as usual, Appleby Parish had the lowest number of reported crime incidents compared with most of the Area, with just one anti-social behaviour event recorded.

This contrasts well with the reported incidents in other locations locally, as shown in the summary below:-

1	Broughton Parish		Appleby Parish	
	Mar	Apr	Mar	Apr
Anti-Social Behaviour Burglary	6	7 2		_1_
Criminal Damage &	1	- 1		
Drugs		1	-	-
Other Crime	1	4	8	
Other Theft	1	3	8	
Public Order	2			
Vehicle Crime	5	11		
Violence & Sexual	5	8	3	

The crime statistics on which the foregoing summary is based are published by Police UK and reflect recorded crime at Ward level. Appleby Parish is included within the area covering Broughton and Appleby Wards. To see the original Police information visit www.police.uk/humberside/16/crime/

Ivor Keyes Ceases The Role Of Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator

Ivor performed this role with outstanding effect, developing the Neighbourhood Watch (NhW) function and the Appleby NhW Group into a highly effective and well-supported organisation.

It is no coincidence that attendances of Appleby NhW meetings have filled the meeting room at the Village Hall in recent times, although Ivor modestly claims that the excellent attendances were stimulated by keen interest in the issues being presented.

Appleby Parish residents owe Ivor a huge debt of gratitude for his effective management and careful handling of the many sensitive issues covered by the NhW function. Ivor will be a hard act to follow, so wish me luck, everyone.

Police Crime Commissioner's Process Of Engagement With The Community

The PCC had sent a letter Parish and Town Councils inviting a representative from each to attend a meeting in Scunthorpe. Ivor Keyes will attend the meeting as Chair of the Appleby Parish Council. The PCC invited questions about issues arising from the role and services of the Police and the PCC. Ivor had already raised concerns about long call waiting times for responses to the Police 101 (non-emergency) Service. Although waiting times have reduced, there is still room for improvement. This is an ongoing work of improvement. If you have any questions for the PCC, let Ivor know as soon as possible.

A New Police Community Support Officer (PCSO) For Appleby Parish

In case you have not met him yet, please note that we have a **new PCSO**, **Dawid Chabe**, for the Parish. The previous PCSO, Katy McNally, has been moved to a "beat" in Scunthorpe. Ivor Keyes has asked Dawid to consider attending Appleby Cafe Mornings on a rota basis (i.e., every 5th week) as Katy McNally used to. **Dawid will attend the Café Morning on 11th July** and has undertaken to check his rota for future visits. **Sandra Joyce of NLC Safer Neighbourhoods is due to attend the Café Morning on 4th July**.

Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Watch Group

The Parish Neighbourhood Watch (NhW) Group has up to seventeen (17) sub Coordinators and a Co-ordinator. The Group shares the work of keeping in touch with all Parish residents about matters of security and safety from external threats. **Do you know who your NhW sub Co-ordinator is? Do you know how to contact your NhW sub Co-ordinator quickly and easily?**

If you are not sure about any issues to do with the NhW Group or the sub Co-ordinators please let me know. My e-mail is crf-csd@uk2.net and I should be happy to help you with some answers.

Finally, remember to keep your doors and windows locked and secure whenever you are out. It may be tempting to try to cool the house during hot weather by leaving some open. This is exactly the opportunity which thieves and burglars look out for. **Note that most thefts from houses occur during the daytime. Stay safe.**

The Appleby Country Fayre 17th June 2018

Robin Richbell

Fayre Organiser- Secretary

A great build up from our volunteers we had 36 actively working on Saturday on the build up to the show. Thank you to all who helped, no matter how long you could spend with us, it made a tremendous difference to the Fayre Day. (photos taken by Vanessa Lucas)

On the Sunday all the traders started to arrive from 07.30 and prepared the pitches for sales or just for information. The mix of stall was good, with only two no shows but they were pre-paid anyway. The Arena had a packed programme and Clive kept it going and to time wherever possible. The Grimsby Morris Men let us down at the last minute, phoning the night before not ideal!

The Tea Tent led by Sheila was a Great Success. Sold out before 4pm. The BBQ performed also extremely well. Our Head Chef Steve enjoyed the experience and delivered another sell out of Burgers by 3.30pm with Sausages only in Hot Dog form the only BBQ item till close.





The Tractor Pull attracted the whole Village with Vicarage Gardens coming out on top from a 16 team start. Well done Dan Osborne for driving the Team Members to have a go and for his tremendous work with the Scunny Bunny - Tamba Bear making the Crossbar challenge exciting with the winner gaining a trip out to see Scunthorpe FC play at home sponsored by SFC.

The Honda Gold Wings from Lincoln displayed and paraded great machines two wheeled and three wheelers. This added another dimension to the Classic Car show which attracted our Mini Imps and lots of other local classics and an awesome Sheriff in his 8.1lt Chevy Surburban.



When we had concluded the show a few more helpers would have been welcome, I think the World Cup might have influenced that, but Pete and Martyn Cutting Edge with Trucks and Trailers helped until we closed guided by Paul Johnson who is always active at every



event, including running the Bar in the early session and Dave who did the closedown, yet another sell out.

All profits will go to the running and development of our Village Hall. Thank to everyone who helped deliver a Great Country Fayre 2018. Let's look forward now to 2019 and our next adventure.

Carr Lane Solar Farm

John Owston Chair ACG

It is easy to forget that the somewhat benign-sounding Appleby Conservation Group ("ACG") started life in 2013 as a pressure group – the Appleby Windfarm Group – to fight the proposed wind farm on Appleby Carrs and only morphed into the ACG when the wind farm did not go ahead.

You may also recall it was ACG who in 2015/16 were instrumental in canvassing, analysing and driving forward the high speed broadband implementation for the parish

One of the very clear messages which emerged from the Neighbourhood Plan consultations was that residents do not want the Ancholme Valley to become industrialised. So when the ACG heard about a 250 acre solar farm proposed for land close to the River Ancholme and adjacent to Carr Lane, the ACG held an emergency meeting to examine the proposal after which I, as Chair, wrote to North Lincs Council drawing their attention to a number of issues which we felt made this a particularly inappropriate development.

We have now been told that this proposed solar farm is not going ahead. I don't know if my letter played any part in that decision, but I hope that we have sent a very clear message that the ACG will critically examine proposed developments which potentially threaten the heritage and environment of Appleby parish as whole.



Report on the our recent past events

10 April This event was our AGM meeting. Voting took place and Wendy Marshall was voted as our President. Anne Drury continues as our hard working secretary. We now have a new treasurer Gladys Sydall. Committee Members are Mary Welch, Sheila Rhodes, and Jacky Johnson We will continue to work together for our members. After the business of the AGM we had a friendly quiz and refreshments plus our usual raffle.

The May 8th meeting- a discussion on our resolution "Mental/Physical Health". We discussed the importance of Mental Health and the fact this is just as important as our physical wellbeing and yet can go undetected in our communities. Perhaps we need to be alert to the fact that people may appear well and often say "Yes I'm fine" and underneath is a different story. Sometimes it just takes a listening ear to give a bit of support. This topic was followed by a talk from Sandra Joyce our local lady from "Safer Neighbourhoods" Sandra discussed many issues that come under this umbrella. Sandra comes to our community cafe to lend support to any one who wants help. She is not there every week however Ivor Keyes usually has dates for Sandra 's visits. The meeting closed with the usual raffle refreshments and of course good conversation.

Meeting on 12th June Basic Pottery By Hand - Paul Johnson. Finished up a bit of a geology lesson learning about different clays in the earth and fun watching Paul show us different hand pottery techniques. Paul donated a pot to the WI with the inscription "Inspiring Women" and Appleby WI printed in the clay. Thank you Paul. To end our meet refreshment raffle and lots of questions to the speaker

All our meets commence with a brief business agenda

For a full list of up and coming events please see Dates for Your Diary at page 6 which also now include LincsHumb. Federation of WI functions.

Well, I shall sign off now folks. Enjoy this good weather. Safe holiday journeys and speak to you all again in the next issue of our own news letter

Last but not least thought, please join us any monthly event you would find interesting.

NEW MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME
Contact ANN DRURY, Secretary
01724 735178

Village Hall News

Clive Prior

Appleby Village Hall Management Committee

The next village hall Village hall event will be a horse racing night on 28th July at 7.30pm, £3 entry, this includes a buffet. I am looking forward to a new season of Live Music events, Pub nights and Quiz nights after the holiday season. We will also try and get another Rural

touring theatre group to visit Appleby again, I am sure that everyone who came to watch Jango Starr in March, really enjoyed the experience of live entertainment, up close!



The Wednesday morning community cafe remains very popular (so popular we have had to move into a larger room). Our community police often visit for a cuppa and a chat, as do Ongo, local Police and Safer Neighbourhoods representatives. The cafe provides the perfect opportunity to call in for a drink and a chat with your fellow residents. Do come along, you will be made welcome.

The community café only continues to function due to the good will of its volunteers, who give a couple of hours on a Wednesday to run it. We are in need of more volunteers, so please, if you can spare a couple of hours now and again, please pop in on a Wednesday morning and let us know.

We still have some numbers available for our '100 club' draw. Three prizes of £50, £20 & £10 are drawn every month (with a special in December). Subscription for this is only £24 per year. If you would like to join in, please contact Jenny Hook either by messenger or e-mail; jenny.hook.jh@gmail.com

Did you know that you can book the village hall for parties or private events? The rooms can be hired on an hourly or daily basis. A full price list can be found on our hosted website, www.appleby-lincs.co.uk/village-hall/

Contact us on; applebyvillagehall@gmail.com

Time change for the Remembrance Day Parade



This years customary Remembrance Parade at the War memorial on Sunday 11 November will take place at **1330hrs** and not the usual morning time.



Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan

Joy Powell ~ Lead

elighbourhood Plan Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan Group

The Neighbourhood Plan has now been submitted to North Lincolnshire Council for the next stage.

The Steering Group published the draft Plan for a six-week period of consultation during February and March 2018. Following the circulation of the summary brochure in February, 41 people attended the open community 'drop in' events. Details of the written responses which were received by 18th March from both residents and agencies are shown in the Consultation Statement which will be published with the amended plan documents

After this consultation the Steering Group made appropriate amendments to the Plan and submitted a final Draft version to North Lincolnshire Council. NLC will be publishing it for a second six-week round of consultation. Residents have been engaged in the process previously during a number of consultation events, questionnaires, surveys, and a Community "Drop in" Day.

The updated Plan and supporting documents will be available for viewing on the Parish Council website as well as NLC Planning website soon as the NLC consultation period starts.

Any amendments will be made by North Lincs Council who will then fund and arrange an Examination of the Plan led by an impartial planning examiner. If the examiner recommends that the Plan should be adopted the Council will arrange a Referendum (possibly in late 2018/early 2019) in which residents will be given the chance to vote on whether they think it should be adopted. If it is supported by the local community at the referendum the policies in the Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan will then be used by North Lincs Council when they determine planning applications in our area.

Thank you again to everybody who has helped with this work so far whether on the steering group or giving views during community events.



2018 Flower, Presentation and Produce Show ~ Sunday 2 September

Rick Prior Produce Team

The Produce show will be celebrating its 52nd year on the 2nd September so please come along and join in the fun and keep this tradition going for years to come.

With plenty of sun around this year the garden should be full of award winning entries, so keep things watered and fed. If its tomatoes your growing keep taking out the side shoots for a bumper crop and treat them to a feed once a week.

If growing's not your thing then the great Appleby bake off gives you chance to put your Jamie Oliver apron on and have some fun in the kitchen and don't worry if it doesn't turn out like it does on tv we have the biggest baking disaster category.



We love to see the talents of the village in the craft section so if you've made something this year please bring it along and show it off, I'm sure we'll see a few pheasants this year from the willow weaving workshop.

For all children in Appleby it's time to start planning out your entries and getting creative and don't forget to take your cameras out and show us your week in the photography category.

The Produce show is for all ages and as part of the village we urge everyone to participate and enjoy the fun weather it's something you've grown, made or baked we'd like to see everyone's talent.

Sunflowers will be measured on the last weekend in August so please get in touch to let me know if I need to bring step ladders or a cherry picker.

And lastly the best kept garden judges have already been round the village once with their clipboards admiring and commenting on which villagers will take away the prizes this year. The judges will also be returning with their clipboards throughout July and August. Good luck to all.

Pop it in your diary 2nd September Appleby Produce Show



St Bartholomew's

Revd Alice Nunn

I am very grateful to those who came along to the meeting with the Archdeacon, on 21 May, and I'm pleased to say that a few people have come up with offers of help and support for St Bartholomew's, especially with regard to the the historical and maintenance / churchyard aspects.

Currently we are still just about maintaining our usual pattern of 2 services per month, and I understand that the regular congregation have put, or are putting together a rota to ensure that various essential jobs get done. However it is VERY difficult for the worshipping life of the church to flourish without a PCC or Churchwardens, though we are doing our best. Thanks are due to Pam, Judy and others who are setting up for services. I cannot make promises for the long terrn viability of the church unless a few more people engage with what is, after all the raison d'etre of the church.

One issue that came up at our meeting concerned the timing, and it was suggested that possibly an evening meeting would attract a few people who are at work, so the Archdeacon and the others are trying to identify a date in the diary when they are all free. As soon as I know I will let you all know.

We were assured that closure of the church was very much a last resort, but I have to say, changing direction this will require a lot of community commitment.

I would like to say that we are open for Weddings, Christenings and funerals, and this will continue for the foreseeable future, but again, we do need volunteers to act as welcomers and helpers at these services.

On a more cheerful note I am pleased to say that Yvonne Grant is planning an exhibition in church as part of the Appleby 40s day. So it will be good to have the church open that day. I quess you'll hear more about this elsewhere in this issue.

This comes with my very best wishes and hopes that we can turn things round for our much loved and valued Church.

Yours sincerely Alice Nunn the Vicar

Tel: 01724 732262 or alicecnunn@gmail.com

Police emergency 999 and Non Emergency 101 Service Review Cllr Ivor Keys

In response to a question I'd asked for a forthcoming meeting Claire Welford, Engagement Officer for the Police Crime Commissioner for our area forwarded this update about The Hessle Hub Call Centre, which she'd received from Chris Phillpot who, as you may recall wrote an article for our Newsletter last year (Issue 14 Autumn Edition 2017 page 2)..

"Performance at the hub for average time taken to answer the calls (at the second stage) is better than last year and the rate of abandoned calls is half what it was last year. Unfortunately staffing levels are not flexible at the moment due to historical T&C of employment. Its hoped this will change later this year as staff are being consulted on a new shift pattern which will align resources directly with the demand and allow a flexible shift to provide cover as needed. Volumes of calls continue to increase and May 18 saw 4000 more calls than April 18 at 26000 for the month. June through to August are the busiest time of the year for the hub and wait times will be naturally longer for 101 as the staff prioritise 999 calls. January to May 2018 against 2017 saw a 35% increase in 101 crime calls to 50,000 with an average wait time of 1m 46s and an average call length of 25minutes. Total number of 101 calls in that period was 111,000. Overall total including 999 calls was 170,000.

101 Incident calls had an average waiting time of 2m 5/s average call length 12mins.
999 calls saw a 6% increase to 59000 of which 2/3 are not suitable for the 999 line. These calls have an average wait time of 10 seconds.

We are moving in the right direction this year against last in spite of increased demand and we are hoping the introduction later this year of more flexible shifts will enable us to make further improvements. The hub will soon be sending out regular call handling information via Humberbeat accounts on social media and My Community Alert to assist with more transparency."

Things are still far from ideal with the 101 reporting system but on the face of it these figures do suggest that things are improving which is important for the public's first line of contact with our Police Service.



Neighbourhood Watch

Your contacts

In an Emergency or crimes in progress always call 999

None Emergency calls, to report a crime or to report suspicious activities use 101 or can be made via Humberside Police website: www.humberside.police.uk

Safer Neighbourhoods and Neighbourhood Watch

Sandra Joyce can be contacted by e-mail -sandra.joyce@northlincs.gov.uk or telephone 07557 566213

Community Police:

PC Amanda Barnett

amanda.barnett@humberside.pnn.police.uk or telephone 07464 650016

PCSO Katy McNally has recently returned to being on the beat and her role has been taken on by PCSO Dawid Chabe dawid.chabe@humberside.pnn.police.uk or

telephone - 07388 372635

The contact details for Amanda and Dawid should not be used for reporting crimes or incidents.

Daily Bus Service 55 ceases but not all is lost



The parish's three times daily 55 bus service to and from Scunthorpe ceased at the end of June. There is no change to the 55S school service.

From the 2 July excepting each Friday the 55 bus has been replaced by an On Demand service operated by CallConnect. The Friday only 55 bus is in addition to the On Demand operation when CallConnect will run a single timetabled journey> This is a no need to book service from Santon, Appleby, Winterton (surgery), Dragonby to Scunthorpe returning in the reverse order. Full details and times are on page 6. Residents do not need to book a place on the Friday only service just wait at the bus stop.

CallConnect is available for other days and times but residents need to be registered to book a journey. The journey can be booked from 1 hour in advance up to 1 week in advance. This helps people who know they have an appointment to plan their journey but also allows spur of the moment trips, although some flexibility might be required on times.

One resident can book seats for a number of passengers, including those who are not registered. So if they know that a number of people would like to travel at the same time just one booking needs to be made.

Trips can be booked to Winterton or Scunthorpe from Appleby, Appleby Station Area and Santon to allow visits to these places or to connect for further travel. CallConnect operates from 7am to 7pm Monday to Friday and from 8am to 6pm on a Saturday.

About CallConnect

Connecting rural communities

CallConnect is a unique bus service operated by North Lincolnshire Council (NLC) with no fixed timetable, but instead responds to passenger requests. Routes are different each day depending on the bookings made by passengers. Journey requests can be made by telephone or online.

The service is designed to improve transport opportunities in rural communities and some market towns where there is an infrequent conventional bus service.

CallConnect work in partnership with Lincolnshire County Council to provide this service.

How to book a journey

You can book a CallConnect journey online or by calling the booking team on 0345 2638139.

When requesting a bus journey, have your membership number and journey details ready. To register for membership call the booking team on 0345 263819 You can also submit your travel requests online. You can make a booking up to seven days in advance and on the same day with a minimum of one hour's notice. All bookings are subject to availability.

Details of the new 55 bus service (**see p5**) are posted at various locations around the parish.



Bingo

Dates opposite, need information? Contact Elizabeth on 733359 or Anne on 733581

This newsletter is on the
Parish Council's web site
www.applebypc.org.uk
Also on Appleby Website hosted by
www.appleby-lincs.co.uk
Compiled and distributed on behalf of
Appleby Parish Council
Autumn edition is out on 5 October

Stay safe from Fire

The fire service were recently called to deal with small house fire in Appleby village after which the fire team in attendance delivered to neighbouring properties an advisory leaflet on staying safe from fire. This is replicated below as a reminder of how you can stay safe from fire too



Dates for your diary

Village Hall

Parish Council Meeting unless otherwise mentioned meetings are 7:00pm to 9:00pm

Monday 23 July

Tuesday 21 August

Monday 1 October

Monday 29 October start 6pm with pre budget meeting

Pop in café every Wednesday 10:30am to 12:00 All welcome

The café is also used as hub where residents can meet officials of: Safer Neighbourhoods, Community Police, NLC Ward Officer, occasional ONGO all who plan to attend the café on: 4 & 11 July further visit dates TBA

Bingo: every 2nd Wednesday at 7:00pm:

11 & 25 July, No sessions in August, 5 & 19 September & 3 October

WI: every 2nd Tuesday of each month 7:30pm

10 July Annual outing to the fantastic garden of Joanne Davey.

14 August Garden meeting at Wendy Marshalls, lots of tasty food

11 September Radio Humberside presenter Phil. White.

Other Events at the Village Hall

14 July 1940s Festival Playing Field 11am to 8pm + Church + Keb House

28 July Horse Racing Night 7:30pm £3 entry which includes buffet

2 September 11am - 5pm Produce Show

St Bartholomew's Church:

Sunday services usually held at 9.15am on the first and third Sunday of each month

Other Events at the church

14 July 11am to 8pm 1940s Festival Exhibition

Mobil Library

Every 3rd Wednesday Beck Lane Bungalows 9:40am -10:15am

18 July, 8 & 29 August, 19 September & 10 October

Other WI Events outside the parish

LincsHumb. Federation of WI dates, events and locations as follows -

12 Sept.St. Johns Church Hall Brigg 10:30am - 1pm Open meeting

organised by Brigg WI. 1918 style Celebrating the Suffragettes.

Speaker Holly Mumby Croft in 'Women in Politics'.

£5 incl. light lunch. All Welcome booking Email briggmorningwi@gmail.com

17 September WI Queens Street Brigg 1030 - 2pm Advanced Crochet Workshop

28 Sept. 10am until 2 pm Normanby Hall Commemoration of 1st World War.

12 Oct. Broughton Village Hall (Time TBA) Meridith Towns costume historian "Hear my voice" £11 members £14 non members